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TERRACE BAY/SCHREIBER NEWS

Wednesday, April 5§, 1989

Schreiber council report

By Dave Chmara

It was business as usual at the
Schreiber tcwn council meeting
held Tuesday, March 28.

The township has its grater
back following the installation of
a new engine and it i1s be back to
work cleaning the streets of the
accumulation of slush and snow.

The budget for the fire depart-
ment, for a total of just over
$90,000 for 1989, was approved
by council.

The Garden Party
Hydroponic & Hydroculture

Information Session
April 9, 2pm & 7pm
Airlane Motor Hotel, Thunder Bay
Call 767-9378

| You mean
I'm
40?

Thank You

I would like to express my appreciation and thanks to all
who send cards, books, fruit basket and flowers and
those who visited me.

Also a special thanks to Dr. Raczycki and the nursing staft
of McCausland Hospital for their excellent care.

Council determined the acqui-
sition of a new fire truck could
not wait any longer and as a
result the major expenditure
included in the budget is $30,000
for the leasing of a new fire truck.

Figures were released for road
maintenance work and the num-
bers reflect the high volumes of
snow we've received so far this
year.

To date, for the months of
January and February, Schreiber
has spent $82,000. The majority
of this amount, $67,000 was for

the plowing and hauling away of

snow. The other $15,000 was for
spreading sand and miscellaneous
expenses.

For some idea of how this
relates to the past, Schreiber spent
a total of $65,000 for road main-
tenance for all of 1988.

Once the total figures for road
maintenance for this winter of
1989 are in, council said it will be
asking the

Ministry of

Transportation to take a look at
how money is allotted to towns
for road maintenance (snow
removal).

Council noted that snow
removal operators in Toronto
complained this year that they
had nothing to do with the sparse

snowfall there this year. As a-

result, Toronto saved many hun-
dreds of thousands of dollars in
snow removal expenses.

Currently, snow hauling is low
on council's list with work to
reduce the flood problem being a
priority right now.

Council said a form letter will
be going out to Schreiber resi-
dents warning them of the dan-
gers posed to children by the
snow pits, the creek in general
and other dangers associated with
the melting snow and ice.

In order to fully inform and
warn children about these dan-
gers, Council has arranged for

Local recognized for

guiding achievements

On Saturday, March 4, 1989
20 ladies involved in various.
branches of the Girl Guides of
Canada were presented with the
Ontario Award for Guiding by the
Lieutenant Governor of Ontario,
Lincoln Alexander, at Queen's
Park in Toronto.

Among this group was
Lorraine Thibeault, daughter of
Lillian Belliveau of Terrace Bay.

Lorraine has been involved in
guiding since she joined up as a
little girl. She now lives in
Kingston, Ontario with her family
where her husband is attending
Queen's University.

| Sincerely
Wally Richardson

Thank You

Our sincere thanks to all who expressed kindness and
sympathy to us in the loss of our son
and brother Edward Stachiw.
Your kind thoughts were sincerely appreciated.

Bill & Anne
Bill, Cathi, Angela & Amy

Birth Annogncement

Fred & Lucy Figliomeni
are pleased to announce the
safe arrival of their first child

Stephen Vincenzo

Bormn March 10, 1989
Weighing 6 lbs. 7 ozs.

Proud grandparents are
Giuseppe and Melina Costa and Vincenzo Figliomeni.
Special thanks to Dr. Wilkes, Dr. Raczycki, Dr. Hibbert,
Dr. Dey, Danielle Salesse and all the nursery staff at the
Port Arthur General and McCausland Hospitals.

The citation for this presenta-
tion was as follows:

Lorraine Thibeault - Kingston

Involved as a Brownie, Guide,
and Pathfinder Leader and as
both a District and Division
Commissioner, Mrs. Thibeault
has given outstanding service in
the Voyageur Area. She has
worked as a guider with the men-
tally handicapped, and was
recently the Area-Cookie Co-
ordinator.

For extended and devoted ser-
vice to Guiding, Mrs. Thibeault is
presented with the Ontario
Award.

Lorraine's mother, Mrs.
Belliveau, was able to attend the
ceremony at Queen's Park. She
had been in Toronto attending the
Catholic Women's League
Provincial Winter Executive
Meeting which was held at the
Chestnut Park Hotel.

Mrs. Belliveau is Diocesan
President for the Thunder Bay
Diocese, Catholic Women's
League.

Serving children
with
physical disabilities
since 1922

Card of Thanks

Community Services Officer Bert
Logan from the Schreiber O.P.P.
detachment, to go to the elemen-
tary schools to speak with the
children.

The crossing guards hired by
the town started work on April 3.
They are working the intersec-
tions at Columbia and Winnipeg
Streets and by the subway at
Costa's corner. So drivers, be
careful at these intersections and
watch for the crossing guards and
children alike.

With the changes in tempera-
tures lately, there have been a
number of water main freeze ups
in the north end of Schreiber
which have left some residents
without water. Temporary work
was done to give people some
water service but the problems
are expected to continue, at least
for the short term.

Last week, the temperature of
the water in the pipes was a mere
2.5 degrees Celsius.

One cause of the freeze up
problems is residents leaving
town for the weekend (in this
case during the Easter holidays).
As a result, the reduced flow of
water is one reason for the water
mains freezing.

Another problem 1is that
although the pipes are buried
deep, there appears not to be
enough sand around the pipes to
sufficiently insulate them which
adds to the freezing problem.

There 1s still a problem with
dogs running loose but council is
faced with the difficulty of hav-
ing nowhere to keep dogs which
are caught. Council is still look-
ing at a number of possible loca-
tions where a holding pen can be
built.

The Stokes Street subdivision
will be further developed this
year bringing a total of 41 lots to
this area. An additional eight lots
will be added to Stokes Street.

Terrace Bay's own Mark Saranpaa currently skating out of the Granite

_Club in Toronto, performed at the Stars of '89, a figure skating show held

by the Terrace Bay Figure Skating Club. Above, Mark does a number to

the James Bond theme song.

The family of the late Giovana (Jennie) Lemieux, dearly
beloved mother, and grandmother wish to extend our sincere
thanks to relatives, friends, and neighbours for their
expressions of sympathy and for kind deeds shown during our
sorrow. To every one who visited the church, sent baking, floral
tributes, mass calls, sympathy cards, donations, and the ladies
who prepared the meals, and the luncheon at the Church Hall,
also the choir and organist. Thank you also to Father Jan
Rademaker, his sermon was beautiful. Thank you to the active
and honary pallbearers, doctors and nurses and staff of the
General Hospital in Thunder Bay and the nurses and staff of
the McCausland Hospital. Your kindness will always
be remembered.

Moreen Phillips & family
Cathy Lemieux & boys

Photo by Dave Chmara

Phone Today

Terrace Bay

Schreiber News
P. B. Box 579

Terrace Bay, Ont.
POT 2WO0

825-3747
and your subcription will

. begin the very next issue.

~ Yearly subscriptions are

In Town - $15. one year
$25. two years

Out of Town
$21. per year.




